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Everett School District Employees: 

One of the hottest topics in the 2012 legislative session was K-12 Health Care Benefits.  The legislature had much debate and discussion right down to the end of the special session.  Many of you have had questions as to its implications and asked questions such as “What does this mean for me?”  Since the Everett School Employee Benefit Trust has a structure different than in all but a few school districts, many of the issues and concerns regarding K-12 benefits and rate structures did not apply to us, but were issues throughout the state for employees in other districts.  

The following is a summary of four key goals of the legislation, and a description of anticipated impacts on the Benefit Trust and our employees.

Key Legislative Goals

1. Improve transparency of health benefit plan claims and financial data.

We believe school districts will have access to the financial data (claims history and expenses) of health insurance providers.  This will happen through newly required reporting by school districts and their providers.  Prior to enacting this law the Legislature and Health Care Authority were unable to collect data from all the school districts, and thus were not able to base their policy decisions on a complete picture to determine whether or not consolidating K-12 health care would be more cost effective.  Having access to this information will also be of value to the Trust in examining current providers, negotiating new rates and coverage levels.

2. Create greater affordability for full family coverage.

Since its inception the Benefit Trust has placed a strong value in providing coverage to support families as well as employees.  In a number of districts, employees bear the full cost of coverage for family members.  The Trust is in compliance with this provision except possibly for a small adjustment that will need to be made to the Group Health plan rate structure.

3. Promote healthcare innovations and cost savings, and significantly reduce administrative costs.

The Trust’s Wellness Plan is considered to be a model. (This year it was one of three school districts in the nation to receive the School Employee Wellness Program award.)  The Health Care Authority and Legislature are well aware of the Trust’s innovative approach.

4. Provide greater parity in state allocations for state employee and K-12 health benefits.

We are unclear as to what this means and are waiting for clarification.







